
 

 

Councillor Call for Action - Review of Investigation into Removal of the Palm Trees at the 

Italian Gardens, Torquay 

 

 

In accordance with Standing Order D13 (Overview and Scrutiny), Councillor Steve Darling has 

given written notice that he wishes an item to be considered at a meeting of the Overview and 

Scrutiny Board on a review of the investigation into the removal of the palm trees at the Italian 

Gardens, Torquay.  This will enable a discussion to be held on the governance around the 

decisions made and action taken to remove the palm trees. 

 

This matter is included on the agenda for the meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Board on 10 

January 2024 for the Board to determine whether to request officers to prepare a full report on the 

matter for submission to a future meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Board. 

 

Councillor Steve Darling will be requested to explain his rationale for the item at the meeting. 


